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	PARADYKES PRIMARY SCHOOL ~ WHERE EVERY CHILD MATTERS

OUR PUPILS ARE LEARNING TO BE SUCCESSFUL, CONFIDENT, 
RESPONSIBLE AND EFFECTIVE MEMBERS OF OUR COMMUNITY.


We are already well into a very busy term!  Within this update newsletter, you will find information about plans for the remainder of this term within your child’s class, along with other school information.  We plan to send out soon a separate newsletter relating to our new school and plans for next session.
Tim Wallace, Head Teacher

tim.wallace@mgfl.net

Council Elections – Thursday 4th May

A reminder that as our school is being used as a polling station, we will be closed for all children on that day.

General Election – Thursday 8th June

You will be aware that the Prime Minister, Theresa May, has called a General Election to be held on 8 June 2017.  This means that again, our school will be closed as it is being used as a polling station. We apologise for the inconvenience caused by this closure, however, it is outwith our control.
Staffing 2017/18
Whilst we will be welcoming a number of new teachers next session (more information to follow), we will also be saying farewell to Mrs Leith and Mrs McDonald who are retiring at the end of the session.  Also, Miss Thomson will be leaving us along with Ms. Donaldson, who is currently on secondment to Lawfield Primary, who has been appointed as a Principal Teacher and will be working as part of a central team in Midlothian.
Sports Day

We really hope that we can run a full Sports Day this session and hope to run it on the afternoon of Tuesday 30th May.  Our reserve date (if first date is cancelled) is Tuesday 20th June.  Please note that dates are different to previously notified dates.
What would help children progress in Paradykes Primary?
Many thanks to those families who shared their thoughts with us regarding supports that they think would help improve how well our children do at school.  We will take time to reflect on these however many of the suggestions were about emotional support for our children (eg. nurture work, boosting confidence, tackling anxiety, coping with emotions, mindfulness etc), additional learning support for individuals, more outdoor learning/educational visits and, greater focus on the basics (reading, writing and maths).  We hope to build many of your suggestions into our plans for next session and beyond.
World of Work Week – 15th to 19th May
If you could spare an hour of your time to either demonstrate what your line of work involves or to talk to small groups of children about your job, we would very much like to hear from you.  Please contact Mrs Wilson for further information.
Home Learning Grids

Home Learning Grid were published yesterday.  Grids are also available on our school website.
Sainsbury’s Active School Vouchers

We are currently collecting vouchers and would appreciate your support with this.  We plan to “spend” these points on equipment for breaktimes such as bats, balls, beanbags, skipping ropes etc.  Many thanks for those of you who have already collected vouchers for us.  

AND FINALLY – THE WEATHER!
As the sun is beginning to shine could all parents/carers ensure that children are dressed appropriately for being outside eg. sun cream and caps!

Some Important Dates

Mon 1st May – Holiday

Thu 4th May – School Closed – Local Elections

Mon 22nd May – Holiday (InService day for staff)

Tue 30th May – School Sports Day

Fri 2nd June – School Fun Day

Thu 8th June – School Closed – General Election

Thu 15th June – Celebration of Learning (more info to follow)

Sat 17th June – School Open Afternoon (more info to follow)

Wed 28th June – School closes for Summer Holidays – to allow time to pack !

Thu 24th Aug – New school opens

News from Primary 1
Curriculum Subjects

Literacy – We will continue with spelling words and regular reading and writing lessons. In reading, we will begin to find and use information from a variety of books as well as working on basic comprehension and reading skills. We will also introduce and practise using alternate sounds and blends in phonics lessons. In writing we will be focussing on posters and writing our own magic carpet book. 

Maths and Numeracy – In Maths, we will be learning about money and continuing with our numeracy work.  In Numeracy, the children will continue to develop their understanding of number and strategies to break numbers down and add/subtract numbers.  In weekly problem solving lessons we are working on the strategy of drawing a picture or diagram.

Health & Wellbeing – We continue to encourage independence, building relationships with friends and peers and awareness of Rights Respecting Schools through our class charter.  We will also begin a series of lessons on food and nutrition. In PE we will introduce yoga, hockey and athletics in preparation for sports day. 

French- We will continue to revise classroom commands, counting, colours and days of the week. We will also introduce family members and the body parts. 

Interdisciplinary Learning (IDL): Learning across subjects

We will begin our imaginative literacy based topic on the magic carpet. Children will create their own magic carpet stories and the classes will develop movement to go with these stories. Later in the term, we will begin our topic on people who help us. This will look at different people’s role in our community and how they can help. We will also cover what to do in an emergency, different type of transport and role play. 

Opportunities for personal achievement

Achievements are celebrated in school through our Achievement assemblies led by our Captains and Vice-Captains. Children will continue to have the opportunity to gain house points during weekly assemblies and at break and lunch times for showing respectful behaviours. We record children’s wider achievements in a range of ways including our P1 achievement board outside our classrooms, on Twitter and by offering children the opportunity to share and present their HLG tasks in a variety of ways!

Ethos and wider life of the school

We have Circle group meetings throughout the year through which children are encouraged to share their thoughts and feelings on a range of issues related to how our school could be improved. In addition to the termly Circle meetings and our weekly whole school assembly, children will take part in whole school activities surrounding these events: 

· World of work week 

· P1 assembly (6th June)

· Sports Day

· Fun Day

· Celebration of Learning 
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